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January 19, 2024 

State Water Resources Control Board 

Division of Water Rights 

Attn: Bay Delta & Hearings Branch 

P.O. Box 100   

Sacramento, CA 95812-2000 

Sent via email: SacDeltaComments@waterboards.ca.gov 

Re: Comments on the Sacramento / Delta Draft Staff Report 

The Delta Independent Science Board (Delta ISB) examined the draft Staff 

Report/Substitute Environmental Document (Staff Report) in support of possible 

updates to the Water Quality Control Plan for the San Francisco Bay/Sacramento 

San Joaquin Delta Estuary (Bay Delta Plan) for responsiveness to our earlier 

comments on the Draft Scientific Basis Report Supplement in Support of Proposed 

Voluntary Agreements (hereafter the “Scientific Supplement”) and the 

Memorandum of Understanding Advancing a Term Sheet for the Voluntary 

Agreements to Update and Implement the Bay-Delta Water Quality Control Plan, 

and Other Related Actions (MOU of 29 March 2022 and revised 10 November 2022). 

We are writing this letter to emphasize our previous comments about the critical 

importance of a rigorous scientifically-based monitoring, assessment, and reporting 

program for the selected implementation pathway. While the Final Draft Scientific 

Supplement provided in Appendix G2 of the Staff Report includes revisions that 

were responsive to some of the Delta ISB’s recent comments, details regarding the 

implementation plan are not described in the draft Staff Report.  We emphasize 

three key points below. 

First, a monitoring, assessment, and reporting plan needs to be carefully designed 

to provide the scope and scale of scientific evidence necessary for adaptive 

management. In doing so, the plan should identify feasible and relevant 
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quantitative performance metrics to test whether changes in water flows and 

habitat area are having the anticipated effects. In addition, detailed data analyses 

will be needed to interpret results, given the many confounding factors, high 

variability, and other ongoing changes in the system. Such a plan will further 

require approaches to manage uncertainty in the decision process and adapt to 

unexpected changes in climate and other drivers. 

Second, we note that the current MOU description lacks some desirable details for 

assuring a thorough and rigorous approach to address system complexity. We 

understand that full implementation details for science and monitoring have not 

yet been described, although some have been included in the MOU portion of the 

Voluntary Agreements. The lack of detail in the current documents is concerning, 

however, especially in light of the recent Delta ISB review of the Delta monitoring 

enterprise that found that data being collected did not always match needs to 

assess management performance. 

Third, we have concerns that the metrics being proposed may not fully support 

evidence-based adaptive management decisions. In particular, the lack of clarity on 

what metric changes would trigger decisions to alter management approaches 

makes it difficult to assess the adequacy of the agreement. Additional details on 

our concerns are in our previous Delta ISB VA/MOU comments.  

In sum, concrete plans for data management, analysis and synthesis will be critical 

to successful adaptive management of the Bay Delta Plan regardless of the 

implementation path selected for the updated plan. In addition, to fully support 

adaptive management, we strongly recommend that the scientific monitoring, 

assessment, and reporting approach for implementing the updated Bay-Delta Plan 

include appropriate scientific and community input and mechanisms for providing 

sufficient funding for the approach. 

If you have any questions or would like to discuss these comments, please contact 

us at disb@deltacouncil.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

 
Lisa Wainger, Ph.D. 

Chair, Delta Independent Science Board 
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CC:  

Signatories of the MOU (revised November 2022) 

Wade Crowfoot 

Secretary, California Natural Resources Agency 

Sent via email: Wade.Crowfoot@resources.ca.gov  

    Nancy.Vogel@resources.ca.gov  

Yana Garcia 

Secretary, California Environmental Protection Agency 

Sent via email: Yana.Garcia@calepa.ca.gov 

    Michelle.Sinclair@calepa.ca.gov 

Karla Nemeth 

Director, California Department of Water Resources 

Sent via email: Karla.Nemeth@water.ca.gov 

Charlton Bonham 

Director, California Department of Fish and Wildlife 

Sent via email: Chuck.Bonham@wildlife.ca.gov  

    Gem.Laoyan@wildlife.ca.gov  

Willie Whittlesey 

General Manager, Yuba Water Agency 

Sent via email: Wwhittlesey@yubawater.org 

Nicole Van Vleck 

Vice President, Garden Highway Mutual Water Company 

Sent via email: Nicole@montnafarms.com 

Adel Hagekhalil 

General Manager and Chief Executive Officer, Metropolitan Water District of 

Southern California 

Sent via email: Adelh@mwdh2o.com 

Roger Cornwell 

General Manager, River Garden Farms 

Sent via email: Rcornwell@rivergardenfarms.com 
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Jennifer Pierre 

General Manager, State Water Contractors 

Sent via email: Jpierre@swc.org 

William (Bill) Henle 

Board President, Sutter Mutual Water Company 

Sent via email: Wfhenle@henleassociates.com 

Thaddeus Bettner 

General Manager, Glenn-Colusa Irrigation District 

Sent via email: Tbettner@gcid.net 

Jon Rubin  

Assistant General Manager, Westlands Water District 

Sent via email: Jrubin@wwd.ca.gov  

Michelle Banonis 

Manager of Strategic Affairs, Regional Water Authority 

Sent via email: Mbanonis@rwah2o.org 

Thomas McCarthy 

General Manager, Kern County Water Agency 

Sent via email: Info@kcwa.com   

Ernest Conant 

Regional Director, U.S. Bureau of Reclamation- California-Great Basin Region 

Sent via email: Econant@usbr.gov  

Ted Trimble 

General Manager, Western Canal Water District 

Sent via email: Ted@westerncanal.com 

Federico Barajas 

Executive Director, San Luis & Delta-Mendota Water Authority 

Sent via email: Federico.Barajas@sldmwa.org 

Jason Phillips 

Chief Executive Officer, Friant Water Authority 

Sent via email: Jphillips@friantwater.org 
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Jeffrey Sutton 

General Manager, Tehama-Colusa Canal Authority 

Sent via email:  Jsutton@tccanal.com  

Chris Lee 

General Manager, Solano County Water Agency 

Sent via email: Clee@scwa2.com  

Clifford Chan 

General Manager, East Bay Municipal Utility District 

Sent via email: Clifford.Chan@ebmud.com 

Marguerite Patil 

Assistant General Manager- Policy and External Affairs, Contra Costa Water District 

Sent via email: Mpatil@ccwater.com 

Dennis Herrera  

General Manager, San Francisco Public Utilities Commission 

Sent via email:  Dherrera@sfwater.org 

     Bfeitelberg@sfwater.org 

Jimi Netniss 

General Manager, Modesto Irrigation District 

Sent via email: Jimi.netniss@mid.org 

Michelle Reimers 

General Manager, Turlock Irrigation District 

Sent via email: Mareimers@tid.org 
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